

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING October 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, October 14, 2021 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and via zoom.  Agenda was posted on October 7, 2021 at the Town Hall, Town Garage and Town Website.  Amended agenda was posted at the same places on October 12, 2021.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins and Paul Correll, Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Nancy Meinholz led the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.

Approval of Minutes of the September 16, 2021, September 30 and October 6, 2021 Town Board Meetings.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the September 16 minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the September 30 minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the October 6 minutes with corrections.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, and Paul Correll approved.  Patty Mullins abstained.  Motion carried. 
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.  The Financial Report for the month of September was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the September Financial Report as presented.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $373,405.73.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Clerk Announcements:  Question was raised about whether there is an Airbnb permitting process in the township.  All Dane County Tourist Rooming Houses must be licensed through Public Health Madison & Dane County (PHMDC) and inspected annually to verify the operation meets all requirements of Wisconsin law related to general public health.  There is no local ordinance.
Chair Announcements:  Airport Road should be finished by the end of the month.  Shouldering was accomplished this last Monday and Tuesday.  Curves are a lot better.  There were no soft spots on the road to repair.   More fill may be needed so there will be a few change orders coming.   FEMA indicated they paid the state the money for Oak Valley flood repairs and then the state needs to pays the township.  The Chairman called the state and did not get an answer back as of yet.    However, The Town is expecting a payment of $82,569.64 -coming from the state.   ATC is in court with citizens hoping there will be a stop on the line but soil drillings will begin soon in the area and ATC will be accessing the roads.  The Town is working on giving ATC baseline data for the roads in case there is damage to the roads.    
Public Participation for three minutes.  Jeff Baylis asked about the accident on Mineral Point Road.  No new information.  Paul Correll asked about the rentals at the hall.  Nancy Meinholz indicated the hall is rented most weekends.  Paul also asked about garbage pickup on County Highway P and how Town and Country picks up on both sides of the road.  The Town will make a suggestion to pick up one side without crossing the road for safety.  Lastly, the gravel on Stagecoach near the train tracks still needs to be cleaned off the road.  Greg Hyer will talk with Bruce on cleaning it up.  The library in the Village has closed for an indefinite period due to the roof in the process of being replaced.  During the process it was not covered properly and when it rained water leaked inside the building causing damage to drywall and other places.  The Village accepted the bids and are slow in taking responsibility for the damage done.  The Village is responsible for this building.  South Central Library is responsible for the materials in the building.  Jeff would like to see the surrounding municipalities Chairmen putting pressure on the Village by writing a letter of concern.  Insulation is ruined as well as the drywall.   Patty Mullins updated where we are at with the new Town website.  There is a preliminary design and she will be meeting with the company on Wednesday.  A question was asked as to whether we have an ordinance committee?  The answer is not at this time.
Discussion/Action on amending Town Driveway Ordinance.  The Board discussed making some changes regarding the driveway ordinance.  The Chairman would like to see permits split into two parts to allow for those properties that access County Highways not having to double pay since the County charges a fee for access and the Town does not have a say in that access.  Part 1 should address the county road access and part 2 should address the driveway itself.   
Discussion/Action on the prohibition of launching sky lanterns.   Postponed until November.
Action on 2021 Budget Items. Discussion on various items in the budget continued.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to meet on October 26 at 6:00 pm to adopt the budget to the allowable levy limit and confirm various numbers taking any overage of the levy from the road budget to keep it at the levy limit.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on setting dates for Public Hearing on Budget and Town Meeting regarding elected official salaries.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the meeting date for a Public Budget Hearing on Monday, November 22 at 7:00 pm for the Town Electors and to move the regular town board meeting to November 22 at 7:30 pm.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to adjourn the meeting. All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 p.m.
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk       


